
 
 

From: Stephen Greenhalgh  
Subject: RESPONSE OF THE GOVERNING BODY OF THE HURLINGHAM & 
CHELSEA SCHOOL AND LANGFORD PRIMARY SCHOOL FEDERATION TO 
COUNCIL'S CONSULTATION 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
We are very concerned at the proposal to locate the school on the Sulivan site 
within 400 metres of Hurlingham & Chelsea School.  
 
Hurlingham & Chelsea School is the only mixed secondary school south of the 
Hammersmith Academy. A new boys secondary school so close to Hurlingham 
& Chelsea puts the school in a particularly vulnerable position.   
 
In addition, the intensity of school peak hours travel in the neighbourhood of 
an estimated 5000 children will have a significant and detrimental 
environmental impact.  
 
Therefore we would ask the local authority to consider alternative sites located 
to the north of New King’s Road or to the east of the Wandsworth Bridge Road.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Stephen Greenhalgh 
 
Chair of Governors 
The Federation of Hurlingham and Chelsea Secondary School and Langford 
Primary School  
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